BOROUGH  OF  MONTGOMERY

EMERGENCY  MANAGEMENT  AGENCY
Dennis M. Gruver, EMA Coordinator,   553 School House Road,  Montgomery,  Pa.  17752

Telephone: 570-547-6777 - Cell phone:  570-419-2873 - email:  ema61@windstream.net
Meeting room and equipment building:   40 Thomas Avenue

Borough EOC:  570-547-1671 - Fire Hall EOC:  570-547-1380

Les Gruver, Administrative Assistant  -  Telephone 570-547-1130 – cellphone 570-220-8513 - email: lgruver1@windstream.net.
INTERNET  WEBSITE:   www.montgomeryboroughema.org
January 5, 2017

The regular monthly meeting of the Borough of Montgomery Emergency Management Agency will be held:

THURSDAY,  JANUARY 12, 2017 - 7:00 PM
DON  FEASTER   will provide the refreshments.

NOTES FROM OUR EMA COORDINATOR  -  DENNIS GRUVER
As we began a new year we can look forward to a re-run of last year's events at about the same time and dates.  MANY of our outstanding projects were completed in 2016 with the reseal of the meeting room roof and adding sealer to the black top in front of the equipment building to be taken care of in 2017 as the weather gets warm.
All of the trucks and generators are being run at least 1 time every week through the coldest of our winter months as well as checking the vehicle batteries for a top-off charge.  Also, the rubber boat inside the building is checked for air pressure and is ready for service when needed.
Thanks to all who helped with the Christmas Box Project.  All went well and the room was empty by 9:30 am.  207 families were helped and toys were provided for 289 children living in the Montgomery School District.  Our thanks to Nancy for the coordination of this project and all that assisted putting it together at the church.
Our municipal repeater is working the way that we had hoped that it would when first installed.  We have selected a second location that is providing much better coverage in the areas that are most important in our service area.  At this meeting we will need a vote from the membership to proceed with the re-coordination of our license where the system is being tested at this time.  This process will be the same as the first time with the exception that we already have the station frequencies approved so just the location of the station will change.  This could take many months before we will be able to have the site approved by the FCC.
Plan for Muncy Area Mutual Aid (MAMA) weekend which is in early March.  It and warmer weather will be here soon.
Try to attend our first meeting of the new year, Thursday, January 12, 2017.  The meeting room will be warm.
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